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Well where did summer go, if you can call it much of a summer, 

however as the schools go back this week, the weather may start to 

improve. 

August is usually a quiet month, so not a great deal to report, 

however I am pleased to see that the markings have reappeared on 

the triangle at the top of Tregea Hill, I did email the Highways 

Manager complaining about the further delay late one evening to 

receive an email early the following morning informing me it was 

done that night along with junction in Park Bottom. 

During our ride around the speed on Chapel Hill, Porthtowan was 

discussed, which of course is outside my Division, however a full 

RADAR check will be carried out on Mile Hill in due course along with 

Cot Road through the dark section of Tehidy Woods and the 

Travellers Rest junction, which of course is a regular accident spot. 

Last week I had my first meeting with our new MP Perran Moon in 

Portreath at the same time as the scaffolding was coming down from 

the Parish Office building. We discussed various items relating to 

Portreath including the flood risk and sewage. 

It was also brought to my attention that the private gypsy site next to 

Rookery Farm are now advertising Wild Camping and there was a 

sign on the gate regarding an application for a certified caravan site 

for the Caravan Club. 

Unfortunately I will not be here next Month as I will be attending the 

World Heritage UK Annual Conference which this year is taking place 

in Redruth as I had negotiated it to be in Heartlands before the 

closure of the facilities. 


